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AFTERNOON TEA & TABLE
TOP EVENT

Saturday 3rd June
At

THE METHODIST HALL

2.00-4.00 pm

Proceeds towards Renovation of the
Hall

Hold a sale of your stuff in your driveway - no packing, no lugging, no
unloading, no car, just selling!

Sunday 14th May 2023
9:30am to 2:30pm

Organised by the Friends of Hutton Cranswick School

£5 donation to join in and get on the map
Closing date to enter your driveway stall and to be included  on our

village-wide map is 7th May 2023.
To book your driveway stall on the map, please send your name,

address, contact tel. no. and donation in a sealed envelope
to FOTS c/o Emma Skipp, 14 The Green, Cranswick.

Cheques made payable to “The Friends of Hutton Cranswick School”.

 Any queries contact Emma Skipp on 01377 270187.

Registered Charity no. 1141643

The Hutton Cranswick Village-wide Car Boot Sale

Maps & refreshments will be available to purchase on the day from Foreman’s
Garage, Main Street, Cranswick.
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and
advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers to every address in
the village.  If you need help with:

Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates/handwritten items – Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the
email below.

Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin relies on
contributions from local people to keep it as interesting
and relevant as possible to life in our village.   If you would
like to send an item for publication please email this to the
address at the bottom of this notice, where it will be
picked up by one of the team:  they will do their best to
acknowledge receipt within 2–3 days.

Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising
Costs can be found on the village website:
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community
Information tab.

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with us by
the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion.

Please note our email address:
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

When contacting our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility
for the content of published advertisements.

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Village in Bloom is also pressing ahead with
encouraging small businesses and youth
organisations to enter Yorkshire in Bloom.
Entries to Yorkshire in Bloom.   So far three
small businesses have decided to enter the
Yorkshire in Bloom Business categories:

- James White – Butchers

- SPAR supermarket

- White Horse Pub

It is possible that we may get a couple more, but
this was not finalised before going to press.

After so much cold weather in Spring it really is starting to
feel as though we might risk planting some of the hardier
perennials and replacing the losses from the drought last
summer and the cold this winter.

The small carriages on the station
platform have been refurbished.

For more information on Village in Bloom please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com
or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings and
Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.  Please use
the following designated email address:
Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547 Ruth Pickles ( Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474

Ian and I have lived in Hutton Cranswick for well over three years now and we have no plans to move again. We love it
here. It is a very beautiful village with the green, centenary wood, fields and amenities but that is not the reason we want
to stay. The best thing about this village is the people. Everyone has been very welcoming from the start and, although
our first experience of meeting people at the church was on zoom, we very soon felt part of that family.

Feeling welcomed, included and valued is, I suspect, the most important thing in life for most people. I am a Christian
simply because Jesus is to me the best example of how to live a good life. He was a master at spotting people who had
been isolated by their community and, in a few minutes managed to make the beggar, leper, tax collector, Samaritan
woman and prostitute, amongst others, feel valued and important. Jesus taught that we are all equally important to God
but we need to value and care for each other too.

This morning I met a lady who felt she was not welcome in our church because she was not christened in the Church of
England. This made me very sad. Church is not a club for which you need certain criteria to belong - everyone is welcome
regardless of age, gender, background, colour, beliefs, sexuality, or any other feature you can think of that people use to
categorise themselves. We are all unique but our desire to connect with others, to be loved and to live a life of peace and
happiness is what connects us, regardless of our differences.

On Easter Sunday there were well over 100 people in church (including over 20 children and 3 dogs!) all celebrating and
sharing lunch, conversation and Easter eggs!

I sincerely hope that everyone there felt welcome, because you were and you are. The Bible teaches us that God made
us all, so please don't ever let anyone convince you that you are not welcome or worthy to be anywhere, least of all in
church - a place in which people have prayed to, and felt connected with, God for hundreds of years.

St Peter’s church is now open every day. Please do go in whenever you like and, if there is no-one there, know that God
is there. If you have any specific worries please write them on a prayer card and one or more of the ministry team will
pray for you or with you. People will  definitely be there on Thursdays this month (community café) and every Sunday
morning of course so please do come back then and, if we haven’t yet done so, let us give you a warm welcome in person.

Louise Sanderson (Recognised Parish Assistant)

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

For many of us this month will be memorable because of the coronation of King Charles III. It will be a time of
celebration, but even if you are not interested, we will enjoy the extra bank holiday! During the service the King
will say that he solemnly promises to govern the peoples of the United Kingdom. There are occasions in our own
lives when we will have had to make a promise of some sort. For instance, if we were ever in the scouts or
guides, been a bride or groom or attended court as a witness. Not long after making a promise as a cub scout I
saw a banana skin on the pavement. My friend, knowing I had recently joined the cubs,
to my horror said that it was my duty to pick it up!  As I reluctantly did so, I remember it
feeling slimy and horrible as I put it in the bin, but I felt I had done my duty. Although
none of us will be faced with the duties of being a monarch, the Bible says we are all
required to “act justly and to love mercy and to walk humbly with your God.” Micah 6:8.

Dear God,
When we struggle to live as you would want us to, help us to be respectful of others, to bring joy and show
kindness and compassion.
In Jesus name, Amen

Pastor John

Methodist Chapel Fundraising

We at the Methodist Chapel are beginning a fundraising campaign to make much needed improvements to
our hall behind the chapel itself. The hall is a well used local amenity and is regularly used by the following
groups . . .

Cubs, Beavers and Scouts : Guides : Playgroup  :  The Foresters  :  The Art Group

Currently, meeting in winter months can be a challenge and we need to make improvements to the insulation
in order to make it a warmer and more energy efficient space.  Our estimates for the
improvements are around £45,000, which is a breathtaking sum. We hope that you will be
able to support our fundraising events which will be taking place in the coming months.

We are starting with an afternoon tea event on Saturday 3 rd June with a table top sale,
details of which will be available in the next newsletter and also on posters around the
village.

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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        Open from 11.00 am until 3.00 pm
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Adventure at Jump City
Cautiously, Robin clambered over the jagged rocks “let’s go this way” he shouted across to Beast Boy.
Beast Boy gave him a thumbs up and began to climb up the wobbly sand path. Calmly, the waves washed up
against the rocks. The boys finally got to the top as they saw a huge tower shaped in a T shape. They
wanted to explore. So they went in.

All of a sudden, Beast Boy stopped and peered into a small object which began to glow green as he dusted
off the cobweb. “Check this out Robin,” said Beast Boy.
They both were looking at it thinking what it was. It was dark green and light green glowing colours. “I’ve
got it” said Robin “it’s an emerald” “of course” said Beast Boy “I knew that totally!” It started moving by
itself, it broke the elevator. We were trapped “we’re gonna die yo” said Beast Boy “I know” said Robin.
Suddenly 5 people came in. “Quick hide here” whispered Robin. “What was that said one of them?”
Beast Boy knew that voice “it’s the hive” he thought. They were so terrified. The hive were coming closer
and closer. Then they stopped. “Lets go, we’re wasting our time” said the other one. “Yes we are” said the
other one. “Phew” said Beast Boy. “What are you doing?” said Beast Boy. “Just fixing this elevator” said

Robin. “And done” he added on.

“Lets get out of here” said Beast Boy. So they went home,
when they got home Robin demanded Cyborg to ring Starfire
and Raven. “ok” said Cyborg . In a flash Starfire and Raven
were here. ”Look what me and Starfire have got” said Raven.
They held up the newspaper it said that the emerald had
been stolen by the hive. ”We need to go and find their base”
said Starfire .”Titans go” said Robin.

They tracked the Hive’s base. ”Is that it “said cyborg.”Yo
your actually right” said Beast Boy. ”Well what are you
waiting for” said Raven. “We’re waiting for Robin” said
Starfire. “Oh sorry Titans go” said Robin. They busted into
the Hives tower. “What was that for loser” said one of the
badies. “Ha” Said Beast Boy. The war had started. Starfire
was blasted away, Cyborgs parts were broken, Raven’s heart
was pounded and Beast Boys teeth had fallen out. It was all
down to Robin. “Aaahhgg” shouted Robin as he gave a big
swing with his staff. They were defeated.

Soon everything was back in place. “Yey” everybody said”
“Robin you did it.” They had got the emerald back.  “Just in time for dinner” said Cyborg. “Nom nom nom”
said Beast Boy” “Yo Robin you have earnt a reward” said Beast Boy. “What” said Robin. The Titan’s tower
“yes” said Robin. “Let’s all live in it.” “Good idea” said everyone. One week later they were on the news. “I
can’t believe it” said Robin” I’m actually on the news.” “Ha ha ha” said everyone. The End. Or is it…
BY Jacob in Year 4
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755

https://www.thebighelpout.org/join-in/
https://www.thebighelpout.org/join-in/
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The Big Help Out is a National Day of volunteering happening on 8th May, the Bank Holiday
Monday of the Coronation weekend.

The day is about inspiring people to try volunteering for the first time, and will help you
recruit more volunteers into your activity.

Visit https://www.thebighelpout.org/join-in/ for more information, or take a look at the
organisations in this Bulletin . . .

Scouts, (page 27);  Community Cafe (page 8);  Hedgehogs (page 4)  Village in Bloom (page 5):
The SRA (page 13) . . . . How many more village organisations can you spot who may be
grateful for your help.

FOR SALE!
Large capacity SAMSONITE suitcase, blue in colour,
with built-in combination lock, four double wheels

and extendable pull handle.

In good condition and used only a few times.

£50

Please ring : 07983 786265

https://www.thebighelpout.org/join-in/
https://www.thebighelpout.org/join-in/
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Hutton Cranswick’s
new Village Hall

– Tell us what YOU think!
We are planning to make the new building at the SRA
a wonderful facility that will be used by all our
community – a village hall for sport, recreational
activities, drama, dance and music.
But we want to hear from YOU, our local community.
So please tell us what YOU want the new hall to be.
What activities and events do YOU want to see taking
place there?
And how can we reach out to the less advantaged
groups in our community? Do you work with an
organisation that could use the planned new Village
Hall to run activities that would enrich their lives?
Without your input, this new building won’t be the
superb resource we all want it be. So …
Please email huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com to let
us know your thoughts. You can also speak to us at the
Coronation Concert on May 7th.
And we are always keen to receive offers of help if you
have expertise or experience that will move the project
forward.

Hutton Cranswick’s
Coronation Concert

and Have a Go!
Sunday 7th May 4 pm to 9 pm –

Hutton Cranswick SRA

Concert Programme
4 pm – Town Crier

4.05 pm – Beverley Brass Band
4.50 pm – Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir

5.20 pm – Hutton Cranswick Primary School Singing Group
5.35 pm – David Hinde – Singer
5.50 pm – Beverley Brass Brand

6.35 pm – Southgate – Singing Duo
7.00 pm – Chris Lewis – Singer

7.45 pm – Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir
8.15-9.00 pm – Chris Lewis

Have a go at
Archery,
Tennis
Bowls,

Football etc
Visit the stalls and displays:

WI Bottlebola
Children’s Artwork Display

Make a crown activity
Photo booth – put yourself in the King’s shoes!

Hedgehog Rescue
Buy an icecream

food by

SAMA SAMA
& The SRA Burger BBQ!

Can you help out at the event? We need volunteers to
help with parking, the BBQ, the Bar …

email huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com if you can spare
us half an hour or so of your time.

This event has sponsored by
East Riding County Council – The King’s Coronation Community

Fund and Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Assistant Groundsperson
This paid position involves helping maintain the fields
and some simple maintenance work in the SRA Hall.
Relevant training is provided.
For a job description and details of hours and salary,
please e-mail huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com.

Forthcoming Events
19th May Quiz Night
11th June Wolds Hedgehog Rescue Charity Event
16th June Quiz Night
21st July Quiz Night
30th July 10K Charity Run. Not just for the sporty, but

also a family fun day as well.
2nd Sept Dog Show (more details to follow)
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CORONATION CROWN TEMPLATE

Happily Br ought t o you by

Print, decorate and
cut out. Attach to a

headband to make your
coronation crown.

For more things you can make and do visit Coronat ionBigLunch.com
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 22nd March, 2023.
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Holtby, Ingham, Kelly, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Swan, Teare, Thompson.
Parishioners: Two. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

23/051 Apologies: Councillors: Alderton, Lock, Mrs Simpson, Wilkinson. Ward Councillors: Dewhirst, Evison.

23/052 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Ingham Items 10(b)/17 - Minutes 23/059(a)/66 – Non-pecuniary – SRA Committee.
Cllr Teare Item 14 Minute 23/059 Non-pecuniary – Bulletin Team Member.

23/053 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 22nd February, 2023, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/054 Month 12 Financial Monitoring: -
(a) Section 137 – Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 enables local councils to spend a limited amount of
money for purposes for which they have no other specific statutory expenditure. It has to be in the interests of, and will
bring direct benefit to, the area or any part of it, or all or some of its residents.

The amount of money was calculated by multiplying ‘the appropriate Sum’ per elector, by the number of persons on the
electoral roll for the parish as at the 1st April, 2023.

Section 137 expenditure had to be contained within the Council’s budget.

It was noted that the Council had remained within its limit for 2022-23.

The ‘appropriate Sum’ for 2023-24 was £9.93 per elector.
The amount of money for 2023-24 was to be reported to the Annual Meeting of the Council.

(b) The monitoring report, a list of all payments, receipts, variances, payments to the Clerk, were noted.

(c) The bank account statements and a bank reconciliation (£106,757.61) were noted. The bank statement and bank
reconciliation were verified and signed by Cllr Teare, being a member other than the Chairman and cheque signatory.

(d) A claim to recover VAT from HMRC, in the sum of £2,619.01, was noted.

(e) A review of the 2023-24 Budget was noted. A proposal to share the £500.00 provision allocated to support events to
celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III to, the Events at the SRA (£250.00) and the Ring for The King Event (£250.00)
was accepted (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

23/055 Reserves – The Clerk proposed a level of Reserves based on the estimated bank balances at the end of March,
2023, the 2022-23 budget outturn, a review of the 2023-24 budget and previously identified Reserves. £25,800.00
remained unallocated. A suggestion of including a provision for the support of the new build at the SRA was considered.
However, until there was a firm financial plan for the proposal at the SRA the Council was unable to make a commitment
to the Project. It was noted that a fully costed scheme was being prepared for the proposal based on plans submitted
with the current planning application. A suggestion to increase the allocation for the footpath/cycle way from Cranswick
to the SRA by the £25,800.00 was agreed.

It was Resolved to approve the following level of Reserves: -
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Any adjustment required as a result of year end bank balances, would be applied to the General Reserve (proposed Cllr
Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/056 Parish Elections on the 4th May, 2023 – Two Notice of Elections (a) East Riding of Yorkshire Council Ward Notice
of Election and (b) East Riding Parishes Notice of Election had been published on the website and noticeboards.

23/057 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 22/04085/PLF: Erection of a storage shed in garden (Retrospective Application) at 95 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick,
East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Granted 3 Conditions.

(b) 22/00460/PLF: Erection of a detached dwelling and double garage, following demolition of existing workshop
(AMENDED DESCRIPTION AND PLANS) at 18 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Full Planning
Permission – Permission Refused – Appeal Dismissed.

(c) 22/00994/PLF: Erection of a building to form 2 industrial units, installation of 2 floodlights mounted on 7m high
columns and 6 wall mounted floodlights and associated hardstanding/parking areas and drainage works at Land East of
North Humberside Precision Engineers, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full
Planning Permission – Granted – 8 Conditions.

(d) 22/01990/STPLFE: Construction of sub-surface cable route from Drax Power Station to Fraisthorpe Coastline with
associated accesses and temporary construction compounds, in association with the Scotland to England Green Link Cross
Country Cable Route from Drax Power Station to Fraisthorpe Coastline, Bridlington Road, Fraisthorpe, East Riding of
Yorkshire – Strategic – Full Planning Permission with EIA – Permission Granted – 22 Conditions.

(e) 22/11055/PPA: the replacement of fencing and hedge cutting at Centenary Wood, Hutton Road, Hutton Cranswick
will not require Planning Permission or Building Regulation Approval – 2 Conditions.

23/058 Planning Applications:

(a) 22/03963/PLF: Erection of an extension to existing building and installation of 2 roof lights at Hutton Cranswick Sports
and Recreation Association, Hutton Cranswick Sports Field, Rotsea Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9ES – Full
Planning Permission - Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham).

23/059 Representatives reports: -
(a) SRA – Cllr Ingham reported; the kitchen refurbishment was complete; the plans to celebrate the Coronation of King
Charles III was progressing well; fundraising for the new build was ongoing, with the fundraising committee preparing a
Lottery Bid and seeking sponsorship from local companies.

(b) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder had been reassured about the current state of the pond and would monitor for any changes
during the next few months.

(c) BT Box on The Green – Cllr Sibley-Calder was planning to start refurbishing the BT Box later in the year.

20,000.00

Earmarked Reserves
Support for 2023-24 Budget

Original Budget 1728

Unpaid Commitments from 2022-23 carried forward 12730 14,458.00

Footpath/cycle way - Cranswick to SRA 65,800.00

School Patrol Officer 4,500.00

New Councillor Training (Election 4th May, 2023). 2,000.00

Total Reserves 106,758.00

General Reserve
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23/060 Supplemental Lease for the SRA – Resolved – To accept the Lease, as presented and that the Chairman and Clerk
sign the Lease on behalf of the Parish Council (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

23/061 Website Maintenance and Support for 2023 – Resolved – To accept the £20.00 increase in the cost of the Events
Calendar applications (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham).

23/062 Map Board on Hutton Balk – Resolved to accept a quotation of £375.00, to fully refurbish the map board located
at Hutton Balk (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare).

23/063 Bulletin – Resolved – To grant a request from the Bulletin Team for £3,000.00 towards the financing of the 2023
Bulletin (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/064 Support of the Hutton Cranswick Art Group – Resolved – To grant a request to make payment of the £930.00
grant, previously approved (minute 22/235) (proposed Cllr Ingham/seconded Cllr Thompson).

23/065 Local Council Audit – The guidance for the 2022-23 year-end audit, the proposed response and the evidence files
supporting the response were noted.

23/066 SRA – Resolved – To grant a request from the SRA Committee for £5,000.00 towards the maintenance at the SRA
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

Cllr Teare left the meeting.

23/067 Measures to protect The Green – Areas of The Green that front Main Street and Hobman Lane around the School
are often damaged by drivers being impatient, as the only way to pass other vehicles immediately, is to drive onto the
edge of the Green, rather than wait until there is sufficient room to safely pass. Also, vehicles parked on the yellow lines
on Main Street reduce the space for other vehicles, in particular larger vehicles, to pass without driving on the edge of
The Green. The parking of vehicles on the yellow lines also severely reduces the vision for drivers when exiting the road at
the side of the White Horse, onto Main Street.

The Clerk was to explore providing some means of protection along part of the perimeter of The Green to deter vehicles
from mounting The Green and causing damage. East Riding of Yorkshire Council would be made aware of the potential
dangers when exiting the road at the side of the White Horse, in particular the need to re-paint the yellow lines and have
a traffic warden presence to enforce legal parking.
23/068 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ended 31st March, 2023 – The external
auditor instructions for completing the 2022-23 AGAR Return were noted. A copy of JPAG Practitioners Guide 2022 had
been circulated, together with a draft AGAR. A copy would be provided to the internal auditor.

23/069 Community Speed Watch Group – Deferred to a future meeting.

23/070 Gatehouse Lake – A copy of the minutes of the Gatehouse Lake Angling Club AGM and income and expenditure
statement for the year ending the 15th March, 2023 were noted. Cllr Poolford was to identify any maintenance works
required to be undertaken by the Council.

23/071 Garden Allotments – There were two vacant plots. It was Resolved to accept a Contract from the East Riding of
Yorkshire Council’s Pest Control Team (£238.41) (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Thompson).

23/072 Payments – £3,324.33
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Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/073 Community Safety – A problem with the school flashing lights was to be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire
Council. Cllr Sibley-Calder reported on the potential to hold training sessions on the use of a defibrillator. A local firm
offered 90- minute sessions for groups of 20 people at a competitive rate. It was Resolved to seek expressions of interest,
in attending a defibrillator training session, through The Bulletin and social media (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded
Cllr Ingham).

23/074 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Thank you received from Councillor Jane Evison.
(b) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) – Newsletter, February, 2023.
(c) ERNLLCA - Civility and respect - March, 2023 Newsletter.
(d) Letter from Foley Electrical Ltd.
(e) Letter from East Wolds and Coastal Ward Councillors regards Climate Change.
(f) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – March, 2023.
(g) Open spaces and paths: a new guide to protection.
(h) Emergency TTRO - Part of Megginson's Turnpike, Hutton.
(i) Open Spaces Society – Open Space Magazine, Spring 2023.
(j) The monthly inspection log of the Play Area.

23/075 Next Meeting – 26th April, 2023, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3892 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall 20.00 20.00

3893 Peter Magee Website maintenance and support 2023 (22/265) 1060.00 1060.00

3894 S A Agricultural & Landscaping Clearing pond weed 420.00 84.00 504.00

3895 East Riding of Yorkshire Council A4 copy paper; card dividers 19.31 3.86 23.17

3896
Mrs Mary M Hacking Hutton Cranswick Art
Group

Donation towards the cost of the activities of the Hutton Cranswick Art
Group in 2023 930.00 930.00

3897 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge period 02/03/2023 to 01/03/2023 17.26 0.86 18.12

3898 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 450.64 450.64

3899 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/01/2023 - 05/04/2023 318.40 318.40

Total 3235.61 88.72 3324.33

You can use any of the following accepted forms of photo ID
when voting at a polling station.
International travel

  Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands,
the Isle of Man, a British Overseas Territory, an EEA state
or a Commonwealth country

Driving and Parking
  Driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel

Islands, the Isle of Man, or an EEA state (this includes a
provisional driving licence)

  A Blue Badge
Local travel

  Older Person’s Bus Pass funded by the Government of
the United Kingdom

  Disabled Person’s Bus Pass funded by the Government of
the United Kingdom

  Oyster 60+ Card funded by the Government of the
United Kingdom

  Freedom Pass
  Scottish National Entitlement Card
  60 and Over Welsh Concessionary Travel Card
  Disabled Person’s Welsh Concessionary Travel Card
  Senior SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland
  Registered Blind SmartPass or Blind Person’s SmartPass

issued in Northern Ireland
  War Disablement SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland

  60+ SmartPass issued in
Northern Ireland

  Half Fare SmartPass issued in
Northern Ireland

Proof of age
  Identity card bearing the Proof

of Age Standards Scheme
hologram (a PASS card)

Other government issued documents
  Biometric immigration document
  Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card)
  National identity card issued by an EEA state
  Electoral Identity Card issued in Northern Ireland
  Voter Authority Certificate
  Anonymous Elector's Document

You will only need to show one form of photo ID. It needs to be
the original version and not a photocopy.
If you don't have an accepted form of photo ID
You can apply for a free voter ID document, known as a Voter
Authority Certificate, if:

  you don't have an accepted form of photo ID
  you're not sure whether your photo ID still looks like you
  you're worried about using an existing form of ID for any

other reason, such as the use of a gender marker
You need to register to vote before applying for a Voter Authority
Certificate.
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CRAFT AFTERNOON

Making Boxes
Wednesday May 10th

 2pm to 4pm  :  W I Hall

Admission £3

Please ring Val if you can come

Tel: 270278

Apologies for no WI report for 14th March meeting in the April edition
due to an oversight on the change of committee. It was a well attended
meeting for new President Chris Davidson...we were given a great talk by
David Hanson from Bayview Farm about his bees and he fetched a good
supply of honey which was eagerly purchased by the WI ladies.

11th April was also well attended and John Rushton gave us an amazing
talk about the effects on his life when he contracted Sepsis in 2014.
Despite the serious nature of the talk John gave the information in a very
informative, funny and uplifting manner. The competition was a
decorated egg...the winner was Lillian. The meeting was concluded with
refreshments and a raffle.
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ARE YOU A JOHNSON? YOU MIGHT HAVE RELATIVES IN CANADA

Respectfully prepared by Marilyn Stewart
m_stewart@outlook.com

�� Dates are available from various sources at March 2023. Discrepancies possible.

In 1749, Christopher Johnson was born in Hutton Cranswick. He died 1829. His parents may
have been John and Ann Walker (b 1717). He may have married Ann Peckston October 30,
1768 at Great Driffield. There are many Christopher Johnson’s and it’s difficult to keep the line
straight.

For sure Christopher had 11 children and the seventh, William christened June 3, 1781, is my
direct ancestor. William was the only son to survive to adulthood.

William moved to Weaverthorpe sometime before 1801 and worked as a “wright”. Since this is
a skill to be acquired, it makes sense that he learned this in Hutton Cranswick, perhaps from his
father.

In 1801 he married Mary Ireland. William and Mary had 12 children. Mary died the same year
that their last child was born in 1824, perhaps in childbirth.

Church warden accounts (Weaverthorpe) show William working for pay on church repairs from
1805 through 1828. It is probable that he began to make plans to emigrate to Canada about
the time his father was dying. He likely moved back to Hutton Cranswick around 1828 to be
near his mother.

In 1827 William married Elles Robson. They had 11 children, some born in Weaverthorpe,
some in Canada.
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In 1832 William and Elles and eight children sailed from Yorkshire to Canada. Five of the children were
from William’s marriage to Mary Ireland and three were from his marriage to Elles Robson.

The family first settled near what is now Toronto. Later they moved to a farming community near
Hamilton, Ontario named Binbrook. My mother was born there.

William died October 28, 1852. He was buried in the Knox Presbyterian Cemetery in Binbrook.
We don’t know why there is a “T” in his name on the stone.

I don’t have a picture of Elles’ tombstone, don’t know why because I’m only about ½ hour away
from the cemetery.

In celebration of the 1832 immigration, the family planned a reunion for 1932. 230 members of
the family were present which actually took place in Hamilton Ontario 1933.

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE



In 2004, the current family held a reunion on July 31. The event took place at the Agricultural
Hall on the Binbrook Fairgrounds (Highway #56 Binbrook).

I would very much like to hear from anyone who thinks they might be related to Christopher,
William Johnson. Send any questions to my email noted on the first page. I will be happy to fill
in more information on the many children.

Continued from previous page

A big thank you to those who have given
me beautifully made cloth bags, fabric
and ready made bags. They have proved
very useful to Gary and Margaret, who
divide up the Bulletins into the bags when
they come from the printers. I hope they
proved comfortable and easy to use for
the delivery team. We have about half
the number needed (about 60 in all) so I
shall keep on making and would welcome
more makers and/or fabric. Each bag
needs to be returned when the next
month's Bulletins are given out to the
deliverers, which is why we need twice
the number.

Valerie Bond
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on Wednesday  17 May
starting at 7.00pm. Annual Parish Meeting,  7.15 pm -
Annual Meeting of the Council, 7.30 pm - Ordinary
Meeting (May). The meeting will be in the WI Hall.
Details will be published on the village notice boards and
website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per
year, please fill in an application form and send it to Steve
Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Could you help educate the
drivers who speed

 on our roads?
We are seeking a number of
volunteers  to join a Community
Speed Watch Scheme in this area.
Could you spare two hours a
month?
All training and equipment is
provided free of charge.
Anyone between 18 and 80 can
take part.
This is an opportunity to make a
difference in your community.

This initiative is administered by
Humberside Police with the full

support of Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council.

Contact the Parish Clerk if
you are interested in

finding out more.

Community Speed Watch - F.A.Qs.
What are the minimum requirements to form a team?
A CSW team needs a minimum of 6 people, this allows for holidays,
illness and work commitments. Within the team there must be a
designated team coordinator as a SPOC for the team, they are
responsible for organising the monitoring sessions and looking after
the equipment.
How much time must I commit to be part of a team?You can
complete a monitoring session for as long as you want and as often
as you want. All we ask is each team member gives 2 hours a month
as a minimum. Each session is for as long as 3 trained members are
present.   How do I get trained and how long does it take?
Training is completed in 2 parts. First a 1 hour power point
presentation followed by a roadside training session of around 20
minutes. They do not have to be done on the same day.
Do we have a Police Officer with us when we do the monitoring?
Community Speed Watch is run entirely by volunteers. The scheme is
supported by Humberside Police but they will not normally be
present when you conduct your monitoring sessions.
How much does it cost to join Community Speed Watch?
Community Speed Watch is free to become a volunteer. The
equipment required to carry out CSW will either be provided on a
loan basis or details of the preferred suppliers will be available for
councils to purchase their own equipment
How is the information from Community Speed Watch recorded
and used?
Whilst monitoring vehicles at the roadside the team will record the
details of speeding vehicles on a spreadsheet. This information is
then inputted into a computer system and emailed to the scheme
coordinator. The information is checked against the Police National
Computer (PNC) for the keepers details, from which warning letters
are then sent. The information is retained for a 12 month rolling
period by the police.
Can we stand anywhere to ‘catch’ speeding vehicles?
Community Speed Watch is an educational tool and as such is aimed
at altering driver behaviour rather than issuing fines and points. For
that reason sites are selected that offer the greatest amount of
visibility of the team to vehicles. Once the vehicle driver sees the
team 99% of the time they instinctively slow down.
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It is time to ….
….. PLAY OUTDOOR BOWLS!!

New members always welcome;
Social Bowling on Friday afternoon
See website for more information

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club
Or telephone Colin on  01377 270621

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club
At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street,

Cranswick. YO25 9QN

James Noble Oils and
acrylics

Contact : animator@animator.karoo.co.uk

As a villager I thought I would let you know what I've been
up to. Many of you I have passed on my runs around the
village often conscious of my bright red face, sweaty and
often unable to grunt more than a quick Hi. I was lucky
enough to win a ballot place and  I've been training for the
London Marathon since January on a 16 wk plan.

Training has gone well, I’ve been following my plan and all
my long runs are now done, including several 18 and 20
mile runs. I’m tapering now so I'm rested and ready for the
big day on the 23rd of  April.

I have clocked up over 450 miles since January. It has not
been easy having only ever done 1 half marathon.  I first
started running around 4 or 5 years ago instead of watching
my son run his races while drinking, eating cake and
chatting to the other parents.   Often moaning about being
overweight and needing to lose weight, I decided to join in.

At first I struggled having not run or even gone to the gym
since being at school around 25 years ago. I adopted a
technique of running to a lamppost then had to walk to the
next to recover, gradually I built it up to starting to do
several 10 k races but never imagined I would ever run a
marathon!

I’ve been enjoying the long runs as I have a good friend who
joins me and we often run around Thixendale, Millington
and along the coastal paths often getting lost.   We have
found some lovely trails but with the beauty of the scenery
comes some challenging hills. I'm training harder on the
hope that flat London will be easier.

Training for the London Marathon . . .

Within my plan there have been many  6 or 8 mile mid
week runs, these have been a real challenge with not
finishing work until 6.00 pm and dashing home to cook
tea. I often don't  get out until 9.00 pm after eating and
catching up with the kids. In the cold and dark I've really
had to push myself out of the door to run several laps of
Hutton and Cranswick to get the mileage in with few
street lights and no one around. Its been a bit lonely at
times but some good running friends from two local
clubs have often joined me to keep me going.

I'm looking forward to my victory lap around London
next weekend, and a well earned rest after....and of
course all the well earned cake I must have earned
after running over 26 miles! Who would have thought I
would have ever been able to run this far, you really
don't know what you can achieve until you try.

If anyone would like to sponsor me I've set up a Just
Giving page for Cancer Research and would appreciate
any donations no matter how small.

Thanks and see you on the other side!

Helen Ryan
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Here are a few photos of Beavers and Cubs making
dens and playing games in Centenary Wood just before
Easter, and  Scouts on a sailing day at Barton. All
sections have been having fun while learning skills for
life.
To join, or get in touch email us on
cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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Would you spend 30 minutes of your time to save a life?
In the last month in the course of my voluntary work I have met two people who told me
that they were feeling suicidal. Fortunately, both were receiving professional help but, I still
felt very worried that I may say something that would make them feel worse. I decided that
I needed some help and advice and started to look online for a course.
After some time I found a link to some videos that were free and very helpful. There were 3
scenarios. Firstly, a stranger looks very upset and you fear for their safety. Secondly, a
colleague seems withdrawn and different and thirdly a family member seems exceptionally
stressed and unhappy. The advice was clear and helpful and, while I may look for more
detail, for now I feel more confident to discuss such serious feelings in a compassionate but
direct manner.
Here is the link – I hope that you find it as useful as I did because we never know when we
might be in a position to help.
https://www.zerosuicidealliance.com/suicide-awareness-training

Louise Sanderson

31 March 2023

British Sign Language Assistance Needed

Is there anyone in the village who knows enough British Sign
Language to interpret for a deaf lady at a monthly Friday
meeting?
If you can help in any way please call 07813 717523 to
discuss.
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EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984
657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£5.00 per session. For more information contact Ted
on 01482 865353 or 07399475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick
£2.00 includes tea and biscuits. For more information
call Rose on 01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6
week block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information
contact zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm
at SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430
810002
Thursday Community Cafe, Friendship & Food 11.00
am-3:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Free to all
Friday  Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club – Social Bowling
at 1.30pm (from 14 April) – For more information
contact Colin Wright on 01377 270621
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at
SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea
and biscuits

MAY

Saturday 6  King Charles III Coronation Ring for the King 5:00pm at St Peter’s Church
Sunday 7  Kings Coronation Party  4:00pm-10:00pm at SRA Hall and Field
Monday 8  The Big Help Out
Tuesday 9  WI Meeting : 7:15pm at the WI Hall
Wednesday 10  Val’s Craft Afternoon 2:00-4:00pm at the WI Hall
Sunday 14  Village Wide Car Boot Sale  9:30am-2:30pm organised by Friends of the School (See Advert)
Wednesday 17  Parish Council Meeting  7:00pm WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday 19  St Peter’s visit to St Crux
Friday 19  SRA Quiz Night at Rotsea Lane, 7:30pm Please phone Secretary on 07942353818 to book
Monday 22  Library Van  10.00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Saturday 27 Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-2.00pm  Every 4th Saturday until November

FUTURE DATES
Sunday 11 June Wolds Hedgehog Rescue Open Day at SRA Rotsea Lane
Saturday 17 June Hog Roast; 500 years of Memorabilia at St Mary’s Watton
Sunday 25 June Open Gardens 11:00am-4:00pm around Hutton Cranswick
Saturday 8 July Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir host Music at May Lodge
2:00-4:00pm. A fund-raising event for Marie Curie
Saturday 22 July Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Sunday 30 July 10K Charity Run and Family Fun Day at SRA Rotsea Lane
Saturday 14 October Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 12th Anniversary
concert at Foreman’s Car Showroom
Saturday 25 November Christmas Market at Foreman’s Car Showroom
Monday 11 December Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir Christmas Singing at The White Horse,
Cranswick

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact Sue
Moody on 01377 275333.

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY






